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Thank you for joining us this evening,
Firstly, I would like to welcome any new parents joining Eccleston Primary School, to their first FEPS Annual General Meeting and any parent/carer joining us for the first time. We hope you enjoy being part of our team through the upcoming fundraising year. I would also like to say an official and sad goodbye to our Chair – Gina Quayle who has resigned from her post as Chairperson at the end of the 2024-25 academic year, due to her youngest child having now left the school to go to high school. Thanks to Gina for all of her hard work over the years. We are now, therefore, seeking a new Chairperson for the 2025-26 academic year onwards.
The 2024-25 fundraising year has once again been very successful, albeit it with dwindling volunteer numbers.
The PTFA or FEPS, is a charity, and it exists for two main reasons, 
1. To raise money to provide additional resources to the children and users of the school and to support the teachers and governors in giving our children the best possible experience here at Eccleston Primary. 
2. To run events that give great experiences to the children, families, friends, and community 

I would just like to give a little more detail of the experiences we provided this year:
October Half Term Scavenger Hunt – A new event for this fundraising year. A simple concept of a quiz trail around the village. Extended to the wider Eccleston community – with quiz sheets left in local cafés and shops with donation pots. A small income raiser but with minimal effort required. A good and easy activity that can be implemented at various times throughout the year. Positive feedback received.
Halloween Disco & Pumpkin Carving– A great start to the in-school events and thoroughly enjoyed by all age groups. Included in the discos were tuck shops (years 3-6) and tattoos (all ages). Again, we had pizza and fresh veg and this was well received by the children, however time consuming for FEPS members to cook and serve. We will review this approach for this academic year and consider if food is required? Prizes awarded for best dancer & best dressed, which the kids enjoyed. Halloween events also included a Pumpkin carving competition, which we displayed on the evening of the disco. Fabulous display – but difficult to dispose of – may reconsider for the next year – minimal amount of money raised from this.
Wreath Making Workshop – Another new event for this year. Kindly organised and facilitated by a school parent. All-inclusive ticket, equipment, materials, mulled wine & mince pie included. Well attended, great feedback. One to consider again for this year.
Elfridges – Once again, this fundraiser was very well attended in school by most children, such an exciting activity for the children to do, which also raised a vast amount of money. Special thanks to those who tirelessly walked the aisle of shops to find the perfect presents. And teacher and school staff for supporting. This year all gifts were pre-wrapped to save time. This event however is becoming harder to mange a) due to price increases and making is profitable (while maintaining quality gifts) and b) having sufficient volunteers to buy gifts. Takes a lot of time and planning. However, the kids really do love it. Need to review for this year?
Christmas Fair - The Christmas fair was back again this year, and the attendance didn’t disappoint. The school was full of festive cheer, happy faces and excited children. One of our biggest events of the year with regards to planning and manpower, but once again we pulled it off without any hiccups. A great fundraising event and brings the whole community together. A special thanks to Father Christas and his elves and all the volunteers. External stall holders invited as usual for this event.
BYOB Bingo & Easter raffle– Family Night was a great success, full to capacity. Based on the previous year feedback we fit in a few more tables and had to close ticket sales early due to the numbers sold!! Bring your own bottle was a good choice for this occasion. Pre-order of pies was a good idea to allow for waste to be kept to a minimum. The children thoroughly enjoyed themselves and they all had a turn of bingo calling! The Easter Raffle was also held at the Bingo evening – donations of easter chocolates / eggs used as prizes. Good fundraiser and feedback v. positive regarding family style events.
Sports Day Refreshment Tent– Although not a huge fundraiser, we were thanked by parents for the refreshments provided and did make a profit. Thank you to those who helped at these events.
Colour Hamper – an alternative idea for a summer raffle this year – originally to be tied in with the colour run, which unfortunately did not happen this year. Each class was given a colour to donate for non-unform day – 7 colour themed hampers were raffled off at the summer fair – a good profit maker tis one and compliments received on the variation. No need to canvas local businesses for raffle prizes – as this is becoming more and more difficult.
Summer Fair – Our most popular event of the year, the Summer Fair.  The weather was on our side again and everyone thoroughly enjoyed it. We raised a magnificent amount of money, and I would like to thank everyone, both FEPS, volunteers and school staff, for their time and dedication to this event, because it really takes an army of people to pull it off! Stalls primarily all on the grass, worked well with families brining picnic blankets / chairs and making an evening of it.
Other Income – As you will see on the Treasurers report, we do have donations coming in from other places such as non-uniform days and the Asda Rewards - Cash pot this year too. We propose to continue with the monthly non uniform donations as these are essential when asking for items like bottles and chocolate for the Christmas and Summer Fairs.



DONATIONS TO SCHOOL
This year we have made substantial donations to school with the money raised. The biggest expense this year was a large contribution towards the new outdoor learning lodge – that we hope the children will be able to enjoy for years to come. Additionally, this year we funded the leavers hoodies for year 6, coach fees for all year groups. Reception new entrance meet up at Wiggle works, iPad leases and replenishment of topical books for the school library. 

2025-26 COMMITTEE
The committee currently consists of a Vice-Chair, Secretary and a Treasurer. There are also committee members, made up from parent members and a teacher representative (Rachael Davies). Current PTFA Committee members are:
VACANT POST – Chairperson
Adele Jones – Vice Chair
Jane Lylk - Secretary
Debbie Reeves – Treasurer
As outlined at the start of the meeting, the current Chairperson has decided to stand down from her role after the 2024-25 academic year as her son has now left for high school. FEPS invites a willing volunteer to take the place as this year’s Chairperson for the 2025-26 academic year. 
There have been no other resignations in advance of the meeting – and the new committee for 2025-26 will be voted in by all those in attendance.
Additionally, FEPS has unfortunately lost a few of its experienced members recently due to children moving on to high school and we are actively looking to expand the committee during the next few months and in particular looking for a member to represent the reception / beechbud classes. However, we do seem to have increased ad-hoc volunteer participation for our larger events, which I feel is due to our increased communication via Facebook and Class what’s apps groups.

2025-26 PTFA PLANNING
We propose that termly or half termly PTFA in school meetings are continued. PTFA members will meet to plan events during the year, come up with ideas and delegate duties where appropriate. In between those school meetings, there will also be meetings held in the local pub to sort out finer details of events being planned.
At this moment in time, we have/ have already had the following dates in the diary for future events-
*Friday 26th September Macmillan Coffee afternoon (run by FEPS), Another well supported and successful event.
*Thursday 23rd October Halloween Disco
*Wednesday 3rd (TBC) December Christmas Fair

We also made a large financial purchase of colour powder to run a colour run during the summer term in 2024-25 academic year. However, due to short planning timescales and necessary health & safety checks, it was decided that we would wait to hold this event. The FEPS committee would really like the support of the school in planning and organising this activity, for it to be included in the 2025-26 fundraising schedule.
Feedback from parents is that there isn’t much appetite for adult only events anymore. We unsuccessfully tried to plan and organise a ladies shopping event this year, which did not take off like we hoped. The aim for the 2025-26 year is to have more family inclusive events where possible.
I hope that this year the PTFA will continue to gain more support and build upon what we have previously achieved. And I am excited to see what new ideas and events we can plan for our children and their families.
Thank you all, for your time, effort and support this past year. 

Adele Jones
Eccleston Primary School PTFA Vice-Chair
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